MINUTES OF MCLEAN ROTARY CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS
 AUGUST 17, 2010

President Glenn Yarborough opened the meeting at 1:30pm.  A quorum was present with absentee ballots given to President Yarborough.

The following directors and officers were present:  Glenn Yarborough, Paul Frank, Rick Neldon, Richard Golden, Tamara Mitchell, Carmen Martinez, Fred Dent, and Cherry Baumbusch.  Bob Hahne was also present.

Minutes.  The minutes of the July meeting were discussed and approved.

Treasurer’s Report.  Rick presented the budget for 2010-2011.  After discussion, the budget was approved as presented.  Glenn requested that the budget be posted on the Club website and emailed to all Rotarians.  Rick advised the Board that all club members would be billed for their RI, District and Club dues shortly. 

Community Service Report.  Tamara reported that Homestretch is a new program that McLean Rotary is supporting.  Homestretch has requested $1,500 each from the Mclean, Falls Church, Reston, and Rosslyn/Fort Myer Rotary clubs.    The purpose of Homestretch is to help homeless families in the area become self-sufficient.  

International Service Committee Report:  Carmen Martinez is working with Tehmina Khan to plan the Rotary-UN Day trip on November 6.  They will take a carload of students from McLean and Langley High Schools to New York.  Carmen is also working on GSE team issues.

New Generations Committee Report.  Fred Dent is actively inviting new members to our Rotary meetings.  Fred is developing a new application form.  Fred wants to develop a vibrant club filled with local leaders of our community.

Foundation.  Bob Hahne discussed the Foundation fundraising goals.

Past President.  Paul Frank congratulated Glenn on his outgoing style and his recognition at weekly meetings of members for their club services last year.  Paul’s goal last year was to involve every member in the club in some fashion.  

President’s Report. 

The Stop Hunger Now packaging day is November 6, the same day as UN Day.  There was discussion about the best way to advertise the SHN event.  

The Rotary Foundation Seminar will be held Saturday, August 21. Glenn and Lois plan to attend.

McLean Rotary Picture Day is September 7.  Obie will give a short presentation that day.  Glenn has asked Deborah to arrange for a second seasoned Rotarian to talk as well in the time allotted.

President Glenn closed the meeting at 2:10pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Cherry Baumbusch, Secretary
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Budget

